INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

TO: LICENSE AND HEALTH COMMITTEE

FROM: ASSISTANT CITY ATTORNEY JENNA MERTEN

SUBJECT: NON-PAYMENT OF REAL ESTATE TAXES — DDT BOBBLEHEDZ
DATE: 5/2/2014

NON-PAYMENT OF TAXES

On June 28, 2013, DDT Bobblehedz, by partners Ted Galaszewski and David Bickler,
Jr., agreed to pay $1,000.00 on or before July 15, 2013 and $1,000.00 per month
(August 15, 2013 and onward) until the balance of its 2012 delinquent real estate and
personal property taxes were paid in full.

As of today’s date, only $4000 has been paid; $3895.36 is owed on the real estate
taxes. DDT Bobblehedz has not made any payments since 2/20/14, and its agents have
made no contact with me to discuss the delinquent payments.

DDT Bobblehedz also has not paid its 2013 personal property taxes or real estate
taxes. The amount due on those is $212.00 and $7,261.60.

In sum, as of April 30, 2014, DDT Bobblehedz owes a total of $11,368.96 in unpaid
taxes. As stated in a previous memo, this is the fourth year that DDT Bobblehedz has
entered into a payment agreement with the City, the second year in the row that DDT
Bobblehedz has failed to follow the terms of an agreement, and the third time in the past
year I have had to write a memo about their non-payment.

My recommendation is that a summons and complaint be issued to revoke the
tavern’s licenses.

Thank you.



